# NEWSLETTER

Filipino Cursillo Movement of San Diego, CA | Volumn XLV, Issue 12 | August 2025



Come Home To Jesus!

# Lets hear from Sis Loreta Sigarlaki

The Filipino Cursillo Movement was blessed to welcome **29 sisters** from **10 different San Diego parishes** during the **Women's Cursillo Class #122**, held at *La Quinta de Guadalupe* on **July 24–27**, **2025**.

#### Continue talk From Sis Loreta Sigarlaki

Serving as **Rectora** was *Sis Rose Faralan* from Good Shepherd Parish, with *Fr. Roger Pingol* from Corpus Christi Parish as the **Class Spiritual Adviser** and *Deacon Dave Lewis* from St. Charles Parish, Imperial Beach, as the **Assistant Class Spiritual Adviser**.

On the *first day*, many family members, friends, and fellow Cursillistas came to show their love and support for the candidates. A **group photo** was taken with everyone present, capturing the excitement and fellowship that set the tone for the weekend.

We joyfully extend a warm welcome to our new sisters in the movement:

Church of the Resurrection Parish, Escondido

Sis Eleanor Llarena

St. John of the Cross Parish, Lemon Grove

Sis Andrea Nabor Garcia

St. Rose of Lima Parish

Sis Yoly Rigonan

St. Charles Parish, Imperial Beach

Sis Elisa Balansay and Sis Vicki Hilario

Good Shepherd Parish

Sis Zola Carpizo and Sis Yoly Leynes

St. Vincent Ferrer Parish. Menifee

Sis Miriam Del Rosario and Sis Lolita Zarate

Corpus Christi Parish

Sis Ma. Teresa Cabarios and Sis Gloria Parra Sis Nora Rodriguez

Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Parish

Sis Emma Bartolay and Sis Loida Castro Sis Erly Cortez and Sis Ofelia Poyrazoglu

St. Michael Parish, San Diego

Sis Tess Adams, Sis Jaira Isidro and Sis Annie Lacdan Sis Gia Magno and Sis Malou (Marilou) Manzo

St. Mary's Parish, National City

Sis Lin Boselli, Sis Tessie Lactaoen, and Sis Nhel Maristela Sis Daphne Morales and Sis Rea Porciuncula Sis Allyson San Agustin, Sis Fatima Soriano and Sis Ester Wilwayco

We praise God for the gift of each of you and look forward to journeying together in faith. **Welcome!** *De Colores!* 



# Lets hear from Bro Jonathan Manlapaz and Bro Carl Mascarenas

The recent Men's Cursillo Class #123, held at La Quinta de Guadalupe on August 7–10, 2025, brought together brothers from across San Diego County for a powerful weekend of faith, fellowship, and renewal.

Bro Nathan Montemayor from St. Michael Parish served faithfully as Rector, supported by Bro Mark Villas from St. Mary Parish, National City, as Vice Rector. The class was spiritually guided by Fr. Roger Pingol of Corpus Christi Parish as Spiritual Adviser and Deacon David Lewis of St. Charles Parish, Imperial Beach, as Assistant Spiritual Adviser.

From the very first day, the spirit of community was evident. Family members, friends, and fellow Cursillistas gathered to encourage and support the candidates. A group photo was taken, capturing this moment of unity and the joy of beginning the journey together.

The weekend was enriched by the presence and leadership of the following brothers:

#### **Decuria of St. James**

- Bro Arnaldo (Arnie) Lacdan St. Michael Parish
- Bro Jose (Jigs) Bautista St. Michael Parish
- Bro Paul Adams St. Michael Parish
- Bro Msgr. Jun Cinco St. Michael Parish
- Bro Lee Gabriel St. Michael Parish

### Continue talk with Bro Jonathan Manlapaz and Bro Carl Mascarenas

#### Decuria of St. John

- Bro Raymond (RG) Porciuncula St. Mary Parish, National City
- Bro Michael Joel Tanwangco St. Mary Parish, National City
- Bro Fredrick Foronda St. Mary Parish, National City
- Bro Arnold Reyes Corpus Christi Parish
- Bro Edward Rodriguez Corpus Christi Parish
- Bro Danilo Soriano St. Mary Parish, National City

#### **Decuria of St. Peter**

- Bro Felmar Mationg St. Charles Parish, Imperial Beach
- Bro Arthur Bautista Good Shepherd Parish
- Bro Joven Aglipay Jr OLMC/ St. Therese of Carmel Parish
- Bro Fr. Tomi Navarrosa St. Charles Parish, Imperial Beach
- Bro Robert Rigonan St. Rose of Lima Parish

We thank God for these new Cursillistas and the blessings they bring to our movement. May their renewed faith and zeal inspire others in our parishes and communities.

#### **De Colores!**

# Lets hear from Bro Jonathan Manlapaz

#### **Invitation to Continued Growth**

For new graduates of this year's retreat weekends, we extend a special invitation to participate in the CLP classes. These weekly sessions, lasting just a few weeks, are:

- A requirement for serving during future retreat weekends
- An opportunity to deepen the spiritual momentum from your recent experience
- A pathway to the transformative experience of serving others in their faith journey

#### **Moving Forward**

The rush of God's love experienced during a retreat weekend is just the beginning. As our community continues to grow in faith together, we encourage all members to remain open to the ways God calls us to serve one another.

Watch for upcoming emails with information about CLP class schedules and registration. Decolores!

May God continue to bless our community as we journey together toward deeper faith and service.

#### **Contact Information**

For questions about CLP classes, please check the website, https://www.thefilipinocursillosd.org/

#### **Introduction of New Commissioned Members**

With hearts full of gratitude and joy, we are blessed to welcome our newly commissioned leaders into their respective roles within the Filipino Cursillo Movement. Their dedication and commitment will continue to guide our community in faith and service.

- Bro. Al Liwanag Lay Director
- Bro. Ramon Dela Cruz School of Leaders, Co-Chairperson
- Bro. Cenon Crisostomo Post Cursillo, Co-Chairperson
- Sis. Fatima Larcome Secretary

Let us keep them in our prayers as they embrace these responsibilities with humility and love, always seeking to serve God and our community